Comments for Planning Application PL/2022/01902/TPO

devmanagement@solihull.gov.uk <devmanagement@solihull.gov.uk> Wed 14/09/2022 11:09

To: Clerk <clerk@hamptoninarden.org.uk>

Comments for Planning Application PL/2022/01902/TPO

Dear Sir/Madam,

Mrs Julie Barnes,

You have been sent this email because you or somebody else has submitted a comment on a Planning Application to your local authority using your email address. A summary of your comments is provided below.

Comments were submitted at 14/09/2022 11:09 AM from Mrs Julie Barnes.

Application Summary

Address:	21 The Crescent Hampton In Arden Solihull B92 0BN
Proposal:	Fell Oak tree (T1) and 2 No Pine trees (T2 and T3).
Case Officer:	Percival Worsley

Click for further information

Customer Details

Name:	Mrs Julie Barnes
Email:	clerk@hamptoninarden.org.uk
Address:	Fentham Hall, Marsh Lane, Hampton In Arden, Solihull B92 0AH
Comments Details	
Commenter Type:	Councillor

Stance: Customer objects to the Planning Application

Reasons for comment:

Comments: Upon reading the application form, it seems that the only reason for the requested removal of the trees is to accommodate future landscaping.

The trees appear healthy, and, for this reason, the Parish Council see no reason for their removal and suggest that they could be accommodated in any future landscaping proposals. The planting of laurels is welcomed but, in our view, does not represent adequate mitigation works.

We do not have the expertise to accurately assess the trees and request that no planning decision be made until the trees have been assessed for their health by an SMBC or consultant arboriculturist.